MINUTES OF A MEETING
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF

BELLINGHAM YOUTH LACROSSE CLUB
a Washington corporation

March 21, 2013

Pursuant to the provisions of Section 3.7 of the Bylaws of the Bellingham Youth Lacrosse Club, a Washington corporation (the “Company”), a meeting of the Board of Directors of the Company was held on March 21, 2013, commencing at approximately 6:30 p.m. Pacific Time.  The meeting was held at the Flatiron Woods Coffee Conference room, Bellingham, Washington.  All participants in the meeting could hear each other.

The following directors of the Company participated, constituting a quorum:  Bryan Brown, Deanne Kanenaga, Denise Heritage, Paul Atwell and Dave Jungkuntz.  Board member, Eric McEachern, was absent.  Mr. Brown acted as chairman of the meeting.  

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

Welcome and Agenda Review

Mr. Brown welcomed the Board members and reviewed the agenda for the meeting.

Agenda Items
1. Governance
0. Review of February minutes.  Minutes approved.
0. Treasurer’s report 
1. $2,000 outstanding in registration fees. Went over who owes and who we plan to scholarship at each level. Talked about how fundraising can help out defray costs.
1. Financials-look great and should increase with the fundraiser. Consider big purchases off-season to save money.
1. Sponsorships- discussed how we want to present this to supporters.

0. Director’s insurance- Dave had application from Bollinger, process to apply was reviewed and moved to go forward with it.

0. Refund policy; discussed the need to define a policy standard;
3. 100% refund prior to 1st practice
3. 50% refund after  1st  practice starts
3. 0% after 1st game
3. Late registration included. 
3. Program Manager to handle this, not to be done by coaches.
3. 100% voted and agreed upon by Board.



1. Reports & Discussions
1. Girls program
a. It was decided that the Refund for NO team (i.e. 1-4th grade girls team) due to lack of players at that level-would be 50% less original fee.
b. 9th grade players will receive $75 back (orig. $150)
c. 1-4th grade will receive $50 back (orig. $100)

2. Website
a. Discussed updating website with player/game stats and jersey numbers for rosters.

3. Coaches update;
a. Girls have 2 skilled coaches Duncan and Courtney helping with 2 practices/wk
b. Mona willing to help with high school support
c. ½ boys moving to one day/wk. not enough participation at both practices.

4. Fundraiser
a. Send another email reminder  about dates
b. Possible extension of end date since the end date is right before spring break.
c. Important that Kendra and Joy hit each team

5. Tri-cities;
a. Agreed to purchase pizzas and have families bring sides and drinks for the program dinner.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:35 p.m. Pacific Time.


							________________________________
							Denise Heritage
							Acting Secretary
